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April 2015 

 
District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901   Fax: 250-783-5741 

E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca 
www.hudsonshope.ca 

Monday, April 6th @ Beattie Park  

10:00 am-11:30 am  

 

 

Easter Egg Hunt 

SPECIAL 

SEARCH 

FOR U-7 AGE 

GROUP 

ENTER  

FREE PRIZE  

DRAWS 

ENJOY 

FREE  

TREATS 

SEARCH 

FOR 

EGGS 

FREE  

ACTIVITIES 

Don’t  forget to bring along your Easter basket!!! 
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District  
DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2015 

 

DID YOU GET YOUR NOMINATIONS IN?  
  

Deadline for nominations is April 10, 2015. 
   

Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, on the 

Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca.  
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 
  

1. Name of Volunteer 

2. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 

3. Name of Nominee 
4. Nominee’s Telephone Number   

SEND TO: District of Hudson’s Hope, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

 

Leo & Ethel Rutledge 
 Scholarship 

APPLICATIONS NOW BEING RECEIVED 
 

Every year the District of Hudson’s Hope awards a $1000 to a grade 12 graduate 

who is interested in pursuing a post secondary education.  The District looks at  

applicants who:  
 

 Will attend a full time institution within two years of the date of graduation from high 

school. 

 Academic Achievement. 

 Citizenship and Service to the Community. 
  

Applications for this scholarship should be made in writing and should include: 
 

 Copies of Grade 11 final marks and report card marks received thus far in Grade 12. 

 A description of extra-curricular, community, or volunteer activities in which the   

student has participated. 

 A summary of past/current employment, if any. 

 A summary of goals and plans for post-secondary education. 
 

Applications must be delivered to the municipal office by June 1st, 2015 in a 

sealed envelope marked “Scholarship Application”.  
 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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Library  
Senior’s Computer Classes - please speak with a librarian to obtain more infor-

mation; remaining seats are not restricted to seniors.  Registration is required. All 

classes are held from 10 am – 12 pm.  

General Public MS Word and Excel Classes - I have obtained enough interest in 

attending a course on MS Excel from the general public to provide an intermediate 

level class. I will let you know when the class is scheduled, most likely in the sum-

mer or early fall.  Please let a librarian know if you would like to be placed on the list 

of interested patrons for both the MS Excel and Word courses.   

Library Fundraiser - We would like to extend our appreciation to all of the commu-

nity members that attended our Library Dance fundraiser and for making it such a 

success! 

Thank you to… 

 Freddy at Freddy’s Deli for supplying the delicious buns for the fundraiser. 

 Bill Lindsay, Toby Cocks and Russell McCracken for volunteering your time to help the Board with 

various jobs before, during and after the dance.   

 Korena McCarthy for helping to bartend our event. 

 Travous Quibell for always providing such a fantastic song selection. 

 The Library Board and Council Representative, your time is very much appreciated. 

 Two of our Board Trustees in particular; Winona Letendre and Diana Jewan for being the lead 

organizers for this fundraiser.  Thank you so much, you did a great job! 

 

Amber Norton Library Director 

 director.hhpl@pris.ca 
hudsonshope.cmss.libraries.coop 

 

Library Hours: 

Monday/Tuesday     12 pm – 5 pm 

Wednesday      12 pm – 7 pm 

Thursday          10 am – 5 pm 

Friday       12 pm – 6 pm 

Sunday      12 pm – 5 pm 

Saturday &  Statutory Holidays     Closed 

Class Description Group 1 Group 2 Group 3 

Class 2 - Email 101 for Seniors 
  

Complete Complete Tuesday 
March 31st 

Class 3 - MS Word 101 for  
Seniors 

April 13th 
FULL 

April 
27th  

April 20th 

Class 4 - MS Excel 101 for  
Seniors  

May 11th  
FULL 

May 
25th  

May 4th 

Class 5 - Ancestry 101 for Seniors 
  

June 22nd 
FULL 

June 
29th  

Will schedule if 
there is interest 

Closed Friday April 3rd-Monday April 6th 
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Museum 
Thank you to all those that came out to the Hudson’s Hope  

Historical Societies Annual General Meeting on March 12th at 

7pm.  A Big thank you to past board members and welcome to 

the new board. We are dependant on our volunteers, without 

which the museum would not be what it is! 
 

Historical Minute: The Road to the Coal. 
 

Did you know that Coal was discovered on the Peace River in 1899? A man named 

James Christie, announced this discovery of a large tract of semi-anthracite coal in Vancouver 
to a group of backers in 1903. He was hopeful that the Railway would go through that sec-

tion, making the coal easy to export. Sadly the GTP (Grand trunk Railway) decided to take 
another route through the mountains. Due to a land Freeze in the area, no new stakes were 
made till 1908, at which point Neil Gething and WS Johnson left Edmonton for the Peace.  
They travelled with dogs on the ice, arriving in Fort St. John on Feb 6th, and they staked a 
number of claims. Gething Coal Co. went on to produce the coal used during building of the 
Alaska Highway.  
  

2015 Memberships are due! Come in and sign up, cost for an annual membership is $20, 
and that gives you 10% off in the gift shop, personal invites to events and starting this year 
you will also receive a Museum Newsletter twice a year!  These funds go to supporting the  

museum programming and education programs. 
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on April 16th at St Peter’s Church hall. Every-

one is welcome at historical meetings. If you would like any further information, please call 

the museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca.  
 

April Hours are Monday to Friday 9:00 - 4:30. The Museum will be closed Easter Weekend.  
 

Come in and learn something new about the beautiful valley that you live in!  
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 

 

 

 

 
Sunday, April 26th           

From  10:00-3:00 pm   Community 

Contact Greta Goddard at 20-783-5338 
Or email: rgfequet@pris.ca  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Phone - 250-783-5507 or 250-783-5426  email - hardware@pris.ca 

 

YOUR SMALL TOWN STORE WITH BIG CITY BUYING POWER 

Hudson’s Hope Rod & Gun Club 3rd  

Annual Dinner, Auction & Dance 
 

Saturday, April 11, 2015 
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

Cocktails at 5:30PM 
Dinner at 6:30PM 
Dance at 9:30PM 

  

 Dinner Tickets - $35.00/ per person (Includes dance ticket) 
Dance Tickets - $15.00/ per person (Dance tickets will be sold at the door) 

 

Sorry, no minors allowed 
 

Dinner tickets will be sold at Legacy Village Market & Marg’s Mini Mart 
 

Door Prizes! Live & Silent Auction!    50/50 Draw!    Raffles! Guts Auction! 
 

Includes a Safe Ride Home by the Lions Van 
 

For more information contact Miah Phelps at 250-783-8023 
This is a cash/cheque only event 
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(c) 250-783-3019 

Locally Owned & Operated for 21 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

Fax: 250-783-9454 
w6ranch@gmail.com 

12802 Carter Street Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

 

(c) 250-320-9835 

 

Beltane Day Spa 
Christa-Lynn Flowers 

 
Come Join Us To Refresh Your Spirit 

 

 Open Monday-Saturday 

In the loft at the Pearkes Center  

Call to book your appointment today 250-783-3311 

We offer Manicures, Pedicures, Waxing, Eyebrow & Eyelash tinting  

Gel nails and gel toes at reasonable prices, and Monthly Specials 

**MONTHLY SPECIALS** 
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HOURS: 8-5 Mon-Fri  April 1st - June 1st  

CELL: 250-783-0979 SHOP: 250-783-5600  

EMAIL: jcherbison@hotmail.com 

WE OFFER ALL 
TIRE SERVICES: 

Seasonal change 
over 

Balancing 

Repair 

Rotates 

TIRE  RETAIL!!! 

 

Spring is on it’s way.  
Check and make sure that your 
summer tires are in good shape! 

We have many tires in stock.  
We also can get quick shipment if 
we don’t have what you need, so 

you can get back on the road 
quickly and safely! 

Need RIMS? Trailer tires? - Yeah. We got those. 
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Knox-pro 
 

Restoration and design 

Serving HudSon’S Hope and area 
 

Complete Restoration Service 

Additions and Basement Renovations 

Project Management 

Design Services 

Kitchen and Bathroom Renovations 

Interior Painting and Decorating 

Tile Finishing 

All Woodwork Finishing and Cabinets 

Plumbing and Electrical Repairs 

Drywall Repairs and Finish 

Interior and Exterior Railings 
 

With More Than Twenty Years Experience 

I will Take Care of All Your Construction Needs 

From Building Permit to Finish 

 

For a Free Estimate  
 

Please Call Reg @ 250-806-0253 
regknox12@hotmail.com 
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OFF-ROAD VEHICLES 
 

Registration for Off-Road Vehicle (ORV) operation on Crown land and forest service roads is 
expected to become mandatory on June 1, 2015, including compulsory display of the ORV 
plate. ORVs operated solely on private property do not require registration or a number 
plate. 
 

ORV registration requirements 
You’ll need to prove that you’re the legal owner of the ORV with one or more of the following 
documents: 
 

Brand new ORV 

 New Vehicle Information Statement or a Certificate of Origin (for sit astride ATVs, RUMs 

or snowmobiles)  

 Dealer Bill of sale  

 Transfer/tax form (APV9T) signed by seller 
 

Used ORV 

 Full continuity of ownership 

 Bill of sale(s), or Transfer/tax form (APV9T) signed by seller 

 Out of province registration documents if imported from a jurisdiction outside BC 

 BC Consumer Taxation Branch Gift of Vehicle Form (FIN 319 if applicable) 

 New Vehicle Information Statement or a Certificate of Origin (only for snowmobiles, sit 

astride ATVs or RUMs acquired on or after November 17, 2014)   

 Missing Signature Declaration form (MV1484) where required. 
 

Tax rates and payment information 
Unless a specific exemption applies, 12% PST tax must be paid on ORVs purchased or     
acquired after July 1, 2010. 
 

Insurance requirements 
If you operate an ORV on or across highways, you're required to obtain ICBC’s Basic Insur-
ance. If you operate an ORV on forest service roads, you'll need $200,000 in third party   

liability insurance. This may be obtained from ICBC or other insurers. 
 

On all other Crown land, liability insurance is voluntary but recommended.  
 

Registration fee 
 

The combined number plate and registration fee will be a one-time fee of $48. You 
are only required to register your ORV once. The registration and number plate will be valid 
as long as the same person owns the vehicle.  
 

You're required to register with ICBC when an ORV is transferred 
to a new owner and a $28 transfer fee will apply at the time. 
 

Please give us a call at the District Office if you have     
further questions or require any further information. 
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  SPRING  
 BURNING 

 
As the weather starts to warm up many folks are beginning to plan some springtime cleanup         
activities including the removal of yard waste and debris. Please remember that under the 
Fire Protection & Life Safety Bylaw 775 which was adopted in 2010, no person shall light or 
start an open air fire within the District without first having obtained a burning permit from 

the Fire Chief or his designate. These permits are available at the District Office and can be 
issued for a onetime event or for an extended period of up to one year. 
 

 

The only time a permit is not required is during the following situations: 

 Burning refuse or garden waste only in an incinerator covered with a screen to prevent 

flying sparks and approved by the Fire Chief;  

 The cooking of food using a portable barbeque apparatus;  

 Burning on privately owned lands or in developed campgrounds where fireplaces, stoves, 

and/or fire pits are provided and approved by the Fire Chief.  

 Burning by the Fire & Rescue Services for the purposes of training.  
 
 

If you are contemplating an open burn: 

 Consider your options to compost, recycle, or haul the material to the Hudson’s Hope 

Transfer Site. 

 Be a good neighbour.  Burn only when it will not affect the health and welfare of the     

community. 

 Call the BC Ministry of Environment to check the ventilation index at 1-888-281-2992. 

The index must be “good” for the day of the burn and “fair” or “good” for the second day 

of the burn. 

 Check the wind conditions.  If the wind is strong enough to carry sparks and embers to 

other combustible materials postpone your burn. 
 

Remember that your burn must comply with the Environmental Management Act and the 
Open Burning Smoke Control Regulation as well as the British Columbia Wildfire Act. 
 

Please remember these measures are in place to protect the health and safety of you and 
your neighbours. If you have any further questions regarding your burning activities please 
stop by the District Office to speak to Bob Norton the Director of Protective Services, or call 

783-9901. 
 

For more information on the Environmental Management Act and the Open Burning Smoke 
Control Regulation visit http://www.bcairquality.ca/reports/agttobsc.html 
 

For more information on backyard burning and your obligations under the British Columbia 
Wildfire Act visit http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdfEn 
 

For more information on Industrial and Resource Management burning and your obligations 

under the British Columbia Wildfire Act visit http://www.bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/
ResourceMgmt.pdf 

http://www.bcairquality.ca/reports/agttobsc.html
http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdfEn
http://www.bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/ResourceMgmt.pdf
http://www.bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/ResourceMgmt.pdf
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Job Posting:   Summer Camp Instructor 
Number of Positions: Up to 3 
When:   July (and maybe part of August) 2015      
Hours of work:               TBD – Depending on final structure of camps. Historically 3-5 year olds are in 
                                       morning and 6-9 are in afternoons. So we do half-day camps. If the 10-12 
                                       age group goes ahead it could possibly be a full day camp. Discussion 
                                       and planning with successful candidate will assist in structure format 
                                       that works.  
Wage:   $23/hr-$30/hr depending on qualifications and experience. 
Start Date:  some prep time June 2015, camps to run July or August.  
Application deadline:  April 10, 2015 
 

Job Description: 
 

The Hudson’s Hope Playschool is recruiting for up to 3 Summer Camp Instructors – one for 3-5 year 
olds, one for 6-9 year olds, and an instructor for 10-12 year olds. Each camp could have different     
instructors or the same instructor may wish to apply to instruct all three age groups. 
 

This is an exciting and rewarding role, and is suited to individuals who have a passion for working with 
and leading youth in a variety of activities. 
 

Successful applicants will have the opportunity to develop their own camp themes, or make use of previ-
ously developed ones.  
 

Historically we run 3 weeks of camps in July or August. The timing will depend on instructor availability 
and forecasted enrollment needs. Once registration opens for children to register for camps we can    
assess with the successful candidate which camps to run and how many.  
 

Responsibilities include all aspects associated with developing and leading age appropriate programming 
and activities for the students. 
 

Job Requirements: 
 

 ECE certificate preferred (especially for the 3-5 year old camp)  

 Interest, attitude and ability to successfully work with and care for children 

 Experience looking after groups of up to 8 children with diverse backgrounds 

 Must be able to work in a team environment, and possess excellent written and oral communication 

skills.  

 Applicants must also have a current first aid certificate or must be willing to obtain one. 

 Must have immunizations up to date 

 Windows computer skills, including with Office Suite of software 

 Experience working with a volunteer Board an asset. 
 

Note: Applicants under consideration will be required to consent to a criminal records search. 
 

Apply with cover letter and resume (including 2 references) in confidence to: 
 

Nicole Gilliss 
Summer Camp Manager 
Hudson’s Hope Playschool 
nicole@remaxaction.ca 
 

For more information, please see our website at http://www.hhplayschool.pris.ca or 
call Nicole at 250-783-1076 

 PO Box 611, 10112 Macintosh Crescent, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0  250-783-5505 

http://www.hhplayschool.pris.ca
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Tools, Tips and Techniques for Successful 

Non Profit Governance and Management 

Hudson’s Hope Public Library 

 What a Team! Board and 
Executive Director: Roles, 
Responsibilities and              
Relationships 

 

 Fundraising 

Spend the day with other associations and public libraries to learn from 
 Trevor and share experiences in non profit management and 

governance. For board members/trustees and 
executive/library directors. 

Date:   Saturday April 18, 2015 

Time:  10:00 am—3:30 pm (Continental breakfast at 9:30  

   am, lunch at 12:30 pm—included in registration) 

Where:   Pearkes Centre, 10801 Dudley, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

Registration:  $30 per person (to cover catering costs) Limited seating! 

Register at:  http://nelf-npgm-april-18-2015.eventbrite.ca 

   before April 11, 2015 
 

For more information contact Katherine Anderson, Manager,   
North East Library Federation at 250-383-9409 or kanderson@nelf.bclibrary.ca 
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SENIOR BUS TRIP 

FORT ST. JOHN  
 

Tuesday, April 7th, 2015 

Monday, May 4th, 2015 
Monday, June 1st, 2015  
 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-9901 
no later than 3 pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat on the van.  
  

Leaves Silver Willows at 8:50 am and the  
Sportsman’s at 9:00 am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual         
appointments, however the bus generally     
starts the return trip from Fort St. John by    
3:30 pm. 
  

A District of Hudson’s Hope Special Event  
For more information, contact: 

SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 

IS BACK ON TUESDAYS  

  

April 14th & 28th, 2015 
May 12th, 2015 
 

Transportation provided:  departs from 

the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  Swim 

from 11-12 noon.  Lap Swim from 12-1 

pm.  Swim pass available for as low as 

$5 per session. 
 

Walking track and gym available 
 

Senior Discount at the restaurant on 

Tuesdays 
 

A District of Hudson’s Hope Special Event 
 
For more information, contact:  

A District of Hudson’s Hope Special Event 
For more information, contact:  

Special Events, Coordinator Greta Goddard 
250-783-5338 or email: events@hudsonshope.ca 

10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

250-783-9211 

Mark Your Calendar 
 

 

Bag Day 
Apr 27th 

May 25th 

June 29th  

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED 
TUESDAYS AFTER BAG DAY* 

Hudson’s Hope 

Thrift Store 

MJT Contracting 

Owner/Mark Trottier 

Handyman Services 7 days a week 

Serving Hudson’s Hope and area 

**Free Estimates 

  
  
  
  

  
Phone:  250-783-9968 

Text:  250-783-0674 
MJTContracting@ymail.com 
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   NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
  

Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 
  

We Pride Ourselves On 
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
  
Dennis Beattie   or         Steve Fiarchuk 
C. 250-783-0952                      250-783-5339 
C. 250-262-1669         C. 250-261-1011 
  
Camp Phone: 778-373-6112 

  

NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
D-6 Caterpillar  
30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

LAND AND AIR  CARRIERS 
  

YOUR LOCAL CARRIER! 
 
  

Servicing Hudson’s Hope, Fort St. John, Dawson Creek and Chetwynd daily. 
  

We service our routes 5 days per week with weekends on request  
  

Departs Hudson’s Hope at 8:30 am daily.     
Returning through Chetwynd, arriving in Hudson’s Hope at approximately 5:00 pm. 

  

SAME DAY DELIVERY. 
  

Our business has been serving the Peace Region for the past 6 years,                                    
with excellent references.  

  

 Please contact us for a rate sheet and we would be happy to serve you! 
  

CELL #1: 250-794-7188   CELL #2- 250-794-7400 

WILLISTON LAKE SATTELITE: 604-629-5748 ONLINE: SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA  
 

THANK YOU!  

mailto:SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA
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Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Monday   7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursday   7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 

Arts & Cultural Society      1st Wednesday  7:00 pm 

Brownies and Sparks  Thursday  3:15 pm 

Business Association  1st Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  3rd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday  7:00 pm  

Historical Society  3rd Thursday   7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Library After School Club Wednesdays  3:30 pm 

Library Board Meeting  3rd Monday  7:00 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays  10:30 am 

Lions Club   1st Thursday  7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday  1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

RTS Community Theatre  2nd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Ski Club@New Horizon’s   Last Thursday  7:00 pm 

 
 Seniors  

Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Monday and Thursday 9:30 am 

A p r i l  2 0 1 5  
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

Senior Bus 

Sr Swim 

Sr Swim Council 
Meeting 

Home Routes 

Make & Take  
Night 

Bag Day 

Council 
Meeting 

HH Rod &  
Gun Club  
Dinner & Dance 

Garage 
Sale 

Fall Fair AGM 

Garage 
Sale 

Garage 
Sale 
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FSJ Senior Trip                              As Scheduled 
Senior Craft Club    Every Tuesday  1:00 pm     
Whist Mondays                        Monday                7:00 pm 

M ay  2 0 1 5  

COUNTRY FLAVOURS CATERING 
WE HAVE THE EXPERIENCE TO MAKE YOUR EVENT  

WORRY FREE 
 

DEBBIE BEATTIE   

CELL 250-262-1669 

EMAIL OUTFITER@PRIS.CA    

 
 

 

BOX 339, HUDSON’S HOPE, BC 
VOC 1VO 

TAMMY FIARCHUK 

PHONE 250-783-5339 

CELL 250-261-1011 

EMAIL SHUNTER@PRIS.CA 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

Sr Swim 

Bag Day 

Senior Bus 

Council 
Meeting 

Council 

Mother’s Day  
Dinner & Social 

Plant & 
Bake Sale 
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Annual General Meeting  

Hudson’s Hope School 

Sunday, April 19 @ 1:00 pm   

GARAGE SALE & 

FUNDRAISER 
 

For Peace Valley Landowners 

Assoc. Legal Fees 
 

April 18 & 19, 2015 
10:00 am—4:00 pm 

10616 Osborne St. (Evie’s) 
 

Donations can be made by calling:  
 

Roy Kelly  (250)783-5659  

  or (250)783-2767 

Evie Edinger  (250)783-0567 
 

Donations can be dropped off after  

Easter weekend at Evie’s. 
 

Many miscellaneous items for sale, 

Home Baking, and Local Live             

Entertainment 
 

Come out and enjoy the music and   

support a good cause. 

HUDSON’S HOPE 

CO-ED SOFTBALL  

Submit a team for the  
2015 season! 

 
 
 

Games will be Monday and Wednesday eve-

nings at the arena field or school ball field. 

Minimum team size is 10 players 

Each team should have a minimum of 4 women 

Men under the age of 14 and over 55 can be 

included in the total women count for your 
team 

Please have your team in before April 27th 2015  
 
 

To sign up a team or for more information, 
call Burton Middleton: 

250-262-6762 or  
email burton.middleton@bchydro.com 

 

Check out our Facebook page: Hudson’s Hope 
Mixed Softball 

THANK YOU  
FROM REVIVING THE SPIRIT 

 

On behalf of Arnold Drageset and Kari Lund, 
Reviving the Spirit extends a big Thank You to 
all of our sponsors, donors, and ticket buyers 
for Jake’s Gift.  Your support turned this 
evening of theatre into a remarkably success-
ful fund-raising event.  Thank you everyone 
for making this event possible. 

mailto:burton.middleton@bchydro.com
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In the evening hours of Sunday, March 1, 2015, Dianne Louine Haagsman 
passed away suddenly at home in Fort Steel, BC at the age of 65 years.  
Dianne was born in Medicine Hat, Alberta to Clifford and Betty Rathwell. 
Dianne was a very spiritual lady and was a very generous and kind soul 
who loved those around her.  She was always ready to serve and do 
whatever she could to help make somebody else’s load easier.  Dianne’s 
grandchildren were the light of her life and were very dear to her heart.  
She loved thinking up fun activities for them to do on their visits with her.  
Dianne was an awesome cook, baker and she loved entertaining and 
cooking meals for her friends and family.  She was a most gracious host-
ess.  Her garden was always immaculate with beautiful flowers blooming.  
Dianne and her husband Jake enjoyed hiking the mountains, camping  
and she really enjoyed picking berries.  She was a very talented home-
maker and loved to sew and took many beautiful photographs that we will 
always cherish.  Dianne was an avid reader and she never forgot about 
her quiet time and reading her bible each day.  She was the rock of our 
family.   

Dianne loved her career as a Postmaster.  Her career took her to many different locations including  
Hudson’s Hope, Elkford, and Invermere.  After retirement, Dianne and Jake moved to Fort Steele where 
she thoroughly enjoyed her new home.   
Dianne leaves to cherish her memory her beloved soulmate and love of her life, husband Jake; and her 
children; Cameron Churchill (Nisha), Derek Churchill, Marcy Churchill and Curtis (Danyelle) Haagsman.  
She also leaves behind her grandchildren; Cienna, Ashtyn, Quintin, Benjamin and Colin and one great 

grandchild, Azra.  Dianne also leaves behind her mother, Betty Rathwell and two sisters; Wendy (Steve) 
Schnell and Adele Oak.  Mourning her loss also are Jake’s family who always thought of their sister-in-
law as their sister-in–love.  She also leaves many aunts, uncles, nieces, nephews and cousins who will 
miss her dearly.  She was predeceased by her father, Clifford Rathwell. 
A Memorial Service to celebrate Dianne’s life was held at the Cranbrook Alliance Church, on Friday, 
March 6, 2015.  Memorial donations may be made to the Heart and Stroke Foundation BC-Yukon.    
Condolences may be left for the family at www.markmemorial.com 

 September 27th, 2015 
 

10 MILE TRAIL RACE 
& 5 KM ROUTE 

 

Sponsored by: 
HOPE FOR HEALTH 

 

FACEBOOK PAGE: 
THAT DAM RUN 
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March is Income Tax month in my world and 
so it’s not my favorite!  I always have stacks 
of paper scattered around, but in March they 

cover every flat surface, it seems like.  I 

won’t be sorry to see the end of March – alt-
hough I have to say that weather-wise, it’s 
been a better March than most. 
 

Light Industrial Land 
Land where light industrial businesses can 
locate has been in short supply in Hudson’s 
Hope for some years now.  Council has been 
looking for a location that would be accepta-
ble to residents and would meet the needs of 

businesses that wish to set up shop here.  
“Light Industrial” land is intended primarily to 
provide products and services to local busi-
nesses and resource development.  A full list 

of permitted uses can be found in the Zoning 
Bylaw.  Check at the District Office or go to 
http://hudsonshope.ca/wp-content/

uploads/2013/06/2013-07-16-Hudson-Hope-
Zoning-Bylaw-Final.pdf and scroll down to 
Page 39/40 for a full list of activities allowed 
in the Light Industrial zone.  
 

We would like people to consider land on the 
north side of Highway 29, east of the YRB 
yard for light industrial.  It has the advantage 
of being a reasonable distance from residen-
tial areas, is not in the Agricultural Land Re-

serve, and has highway frontage, which many 

businesses prefer.  A downside is that it 
would require removing a strip of land about 
125 meters deep from Jamieson Woods.  For-
tunately, if industrial lots were designated 
there, they would not penetrate deep enough 

to interfere with the “dunes,” one of the main 
attractions of the “Woods.” 
 

The District does not own Jamieson Woods; it 

belongs to the Crown.  The District has a 
“Notation of Interest” on it but for years, the 
Ministry of Transportation had a superior 

claim.  They had a gravel reserve on a block 
of land within what is now the Jamieson 
Woods and that would have allowed the de-

velopment of a gravel pit back there at any 

time.  After many attempts, the District has 
now managed to persuade the Ministry to 
relinquish their gravel claim.  That means no 
gravel pit in “the dunes,” and gives Hudson’s 
Hope a more secure tenure for Jamieson 
Woods.    
 

Light industrial lots are typically one hectare 
in size, usually 80 meters wide and 125 me-
ters deep.  The idea would be to develop the 

lots as needed, starting at the west end, ad-
jacent to YRB.  If it were fully developed, 
about 18 one-hectare lots would be possible.   
 

There is a need for some light industrial land 
in Hudson’s Hope.  In the past, businesses 
have decided not to locate here because they 
could find no suitable property.  The commu-
nity has suffered as a result.  After consider-
ing several alternatives, the land along the 

highway is the one that seems to make the 
most sense.  Mitigation for Jamieson Woods 
would have to be worked on, perhaps in the 
form of a more secure tenure that would al-
low improvements such as signage, benches 
or other consideration.  Hopefully things can 
be worked out in a way that would benefit 

everyone.  
 

If you would like more details, please contact 

Tom Matus, CAO, myself, or any member of 

Council.  

Mayor Gwen Johansson 
DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

District of Hudson’s 

Hope Council News  

http://hudsonshope.ca/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/2013-07-16-Hudson-Hope-Zoning-Bylaw-Final.pdf
http://hudsonshope.ca/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/2013-07-16-Hudson-Hope-Zoning-Bylaw-Final.pdf
http://hudsonshope.ca/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/2013-07-16-Hudson-Hope-Zoning-Bylaw-Final.pdf
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April Special 
 

Classic facial treatments are 10% off! 
 

This wonderful 75 minute treatment will leave you feeling relaxed              
and radiant.  Each facial uses professional products and techniques tailored  

to meet your individual skin type needs. 
 

For more information and appointment bookings 
please call Cassie @ (250) 783-1327 

Enchanting Esthetics

HOPE FOR HEALTH 

HEALTHY MEAL 
  
 

 Location:   HH Community Hall 

Date:  April 28, 2015 

Time:  5:00pm 
  

 

Presentation with meal to follow. 
 

 If interested in attending 

Please call 250-783-5557 or  

email hope4healthsociety@gmail.com  
 
 

A Hope for Health  

hosted event.  

mailto:hope4healthsociety@gmail.com
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Police Report: 

 March 2015 
 

Over the last month, Hudson’s Hope RCMP Detachment responded to approximately 30 calls 
for service. Overall a quiet month with just a few incidents of note: 
 

-Check stops have continued over the last month which resulted in two drivers providing 

breath samples over the legal limit, their vehicles were impounded for 30 days, and they 
were served a 90 day driving prohibition.  
 

-One driver was charged with prohibited driving and his vehicle was also impounded.  
 

-Two local residents were arrested and released on outstanding warrants under the Fisheries 
Act. 
-Miscellaneous other files included a single vehicle collision, report of poaching, multiple  
driving complaints, two fraud complaints, and a threats file.  
-RCMP have received a report of people using the airport runway for parties. This is trespass-
ing and causing damage to the runway. Patrols will be made and please stay off the runway!  
-On March 4th a large industrial propane tank was turned into the Hudson’s Hope detach-

ment.  If anyone has any information on whom this may belong to please contact he HH   
office. 
 

The DARE program is continuing with grade 5/6 students and weekly Dodgeball with the   

elementary students.  
 

Cst. Mark Richardson, Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

Mischief and theft prevention notice 
 

As spring and more specifically “spring break” from school approaches and the weather 

starts to invite more people to enjoy outdoor activities, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP would 

like to recommend the following measures to help prevent theft and mischief of proper-

ty: 

1. Remove items from your yard or sight of a window that may entice would be bur-

glars to remove it for you. Out of sight out of mind. This is even more important if 

you are away from your residence for an extended period (AKA! Spring Vacation) 

2. Make sure outbuildings and storage bins/area are locked up tight. Keep items within 

the fenced area of your yard if sheds unavailable. 

3. Alarms are recommended but if not possible make a trusted neighbours or friend(s) 

aware that you are away and have them check on your residence/ property while 

you are absent. If possible a house sitter is even better.  Duties may include keeping 

the grass trimmed and collecting papers and mail off the porch so as to appear lived 

in. 

4. Dogs can be a great alarm system as well as a visual and audio deterrent. 

5. Lock your doors and windows.  This is especially valid at night when you are asleep.  

Other than the tooth fairy, it is a very unpleasant thought to wake up in the morning 

realizing that someone has been in your bedroom while you were asleep.  Remem-



         April 2015                                        25                                                 The Bulletin 

 

ber, your family is your most valuable possession. 

6. To help secure points of entrance and make your residence less appealing to enter 

the following measures can be used: 

a. Clean away shrubs and trees that block view from your windows and doors.  

Thieves are less likely to break into a window or a door where they may be 

readily observed. 

b. Place wooden blocks in tracks of sliding windows; 

c. Place screws in the upper tracks to prevent the window from being lifted out; 

d. Install locks in the bottom of the sliding doors 

e. Install screws in the upper window track to prevent the windows from being 

lifted out. 

f. Install dead bolt locks.  Use lengthy screws in the strike plates. 

g. If your TV is visible to the road, leave it on.  Thieves may notice this and 

drive on. 

h. Have different lights on timers to change it up and appear someone is pre-

sent 

8.    Hide valuables such as expensive jewellery in unlikely places. Be creative. 

Remember the more difficult it is to gain access to your property or break into your 

home the more likely it will be left alone. Take care and enjoy a safe vacation if you are 

headed out for spring break. 

 

Cst. Grant Bernier, Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

James Leva and Jen Maurer 
 

April 12th, 2015 at the Forresters 
 

$20 Donation at the Door Doors open @ 7pm 
$10 Seniors/Students Concert 7:30-10:00pm 

 

Limited Seating—reservations  
 

Call (250) 783-8923 
Bring some snacks for sharing  
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Job Posting:   Lead Instructor / Facility Manager 
Hours of work:  Typically 8:00-5:00pm, 2-5 days/week* 
Wage:   Negotiable, Commensurate with experience 
Start Date:  August 31, 2015 Preferred  
 

* Days and hours of Operation currently under review for the 2015/2016 school year 
 

Application deadline:  Sunday, April 12, 2015 
 

Job Description: 
 

The Hudson’s Hope Playschool is recruiting for a Lead Instructor / Facility Manager. This is an 

exciting and challenging role, ideally suited to a practicing ECE looking to take their career to 
the next level. 
 

The playschool is a licensed childcare facility that presently operates between 2 and 5 days/ 
week, and is open for up to 8 students from 8:30am-4:30pm.  
 

Responsibilities include developing and leading age appropriate programming and activities 
for the students, leadership with the other staff and volunteers, along with managing daily 
operations and delivery of child care services. 
 

Job Requirements: 
 

 ECE certificate preferred, or demonstrated willingness to obtain 

 Interest, attitude and ability to successfully work with and care for children 

 Experience looking after groups of up to 8 children with diverse backgrounds 

 Must be able to work in a team environment, and possess excellent written and 

oral communication skills.  

 Applicants must also have a current first aid certificate with a childcare          

endorsement or must be willing to obtain one. 

 Must have immunizations up to date 

 Computer skills, including with the Office Suite of software 

 Experience working with a volunteer Board an asset. 
 

Note: Applicants under consideration will be required to consent, and pass a criminal record 

check. 
 

Apply with cover letter and resume (including 2 references) in confidence to: 
 

Human Resources Committee,  
c/o Tyler Schwartz 
President  
Hudson’s Hope Playschool 
tschwart@pris.ca 
 

For more information, please see our website at http://www.hhplayschool.pris.ca or         
call Tyler at 250-783-5699 in the evenings. 

 PO Box 611, 10112 Macintosh Crescent, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0  250-783-5505 

mailto:tschwart@pris.ca
http://www.hhplayschool.pris.ca
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This 2 bedroom 2 full bath 1993 mobile sits on a concrete 
crawl foundation, has a great yard and beautiful deck.  Great 
starter home, rental or retirement/downsizing home. 

HAVE YOU EVER CONSIDERED BUYING A RENTAL PROPERTY IN HUDSON’S HOPE? 

NOW IS THE TIME! 
 

I’M SURE MANY OF YOU HAVE SEEN THE NUMEROUS PSA’S, AND I HAVE RECEIVED A 

NUMBER OF PHONE INQUIRIES.  PEOPLE ARE LOOKING FOR HOMES TO RENT.  

12313 BEATON ST  $135,500 

Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 

(250) 783-1076 
nicole@remaxaction.ca 

This 3 bedroom 1 bath 1050 square foot home has newer 
roof, newer furnace, and best of all a beautiful view.  Sits on 
3.3 acres so you can enjoy rural living moments from town.  
Great place fro a family with pets! 

10103 ROBISON AVE.  $120,000 

This 3 bedroom 1 bath home has over 1100 square feet of 
living space.  Large private yard, large open concept living 
room/kitchen.  Rents well! 

This 2/3 bedroom 1 bath mobile sits on 1 acre in Jamieson 
Sub.  Features a detached 36x28 shop with automatic door.  
And a $2500 incentive offer for buyers.   

10610 MONTEITH ST.  $120,000 

20154 BEATTIE DR.  $189,000 
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Early Learning 
 Networking 

 

Make & Take Night 
 

Date:  Thurs., April 16th 
Time:  6:00 - 8:00 p.m. 

Where: HH School - 
         Library 

Theme:  Jungle 
 

To sign up contact:  
tobithina@gmail.com 

mailto:tobithina@gmail.com
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Join us for Mother’s Day  
The Hudson’s Hope Lions Club 

 

invites you to 
 

Steak & Lobster Dinner 

 & Social 
 

Saturday, May 9 @ 6:00 pm to 10 pm  
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

Steak & Lobster Dinner: $35.00  Lobster Dinner: $30.00 

   Steak Dinner: $25.00         Lobster Take Out: $20.00 
 

Dinner tickets available from:  
Johanna Dupuis at 783-0732 or Johanna@hudsonshope.ca  

 

Dinner tickets MUST be picked up and paid for  

before April 30th. 
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Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 
Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

Feature Listings  

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 
Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is the 
single largest financial transaction  most of us 
make so make sure you’re comfortable with 

the realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estes corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 
www.lannatucker.com 

9516 CANYON DR   $399,900.00 

Are you tired of the hussle and bussle of everyday living? Are you looking for a great business opportunity that eliminates any 

commute? Check out this fantastic business opportunity in Hudson's Hope, with a commercial kitchen, coolers, walk-in freezer, 

a full liquor license for the restaurant & outside patio. The best location in the area, right along the main street on Canyon 

Drive, located beside a brand new hotel without kitchen/restaurant services! 

Check out this modest 2 bdrm home with a small den & wood stove for heat. Super cute 

property right on the Beryl Prairie Road just outside of Hudson's Hope with pavement all 

the way! Beautiful views through the backyard, as this land is owned, but more than likely 

will never be developed due to the ravine & neighbouring onto Crown Land. Sitting on 2 

acres but you feel like the land is much larger with the untouched background. A detached 

workshop, and other outbuildings add storage, with a huge turn around driveway that al-

lows you to pull right through .Own your own property for less than the price of bare land! 

4260 BERYL PRAIRIE  $89,900.00 

Completely renovated log home on just under 5 acres in the popular Beryl Prairie Sub-
division. Mature trees, fenced, cross fenced & a creek running through. An oversized 

culvert & driveway to allow for large truck/trailers & equipment. This gorgeous home 
is  practically brand new throughout, all new paint, trim, fixtures, a brand new kitchen 
with modern cabinets & soft close  drawers with loads of storage and plenty of counter 
space! A new tub, tile  surround, low flush toilet & vanity in the bathroom. The metal 
roof was put on last year, so this home is turn-key & move in  ready for anyone serious 
about home ownership in beautiful Hudson's Hope. Home is heated with either forced 

air gas or wood furnace. 

21024 TOMPKINS ROAD $225,000.00 

Action Realty Inc 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Home of the HAWKS: Helpful, Appreciative, Willing, Kind and Supportive 

A big congratulations to Brandon Clark and Brandon Howard.  Their Midget Team 
won the Tier 4 Provincial Tournament!  Provincial Champions!  What a terrific   
accomplishment for two students who have been so dedicated to hockey!  
 

Our School Science Fair was a huge success.  The judges 
were very impressed with the quality of the projects.  I     
received many positive comments from judges, parents, and 
observers that were very complimentary.  All of our students 
are strong presenters.  Congratulations to the following     
students who will be representing our school at the Regional 
Science Fair in Dawson Creek on April 16th: Henry Kehl, Wren 
Naisby, Sydne Douglas, Charlie Kehl (partner-Carson Gunder-
son), Ginger Lucas Jarnagin (partner-Keelin Kortzman), and 
Cadyn Moraice-Budalich. 
 

Also a big thank you to our volunteer judges: Bill Lindsay, Gwen Johansson, Mike Nichols, Guy Armitage, 
Tim Viers, Val Paice, Emily Wang, Cynthia Manurung, Tim Wengel, Grant Bernier, Cassandra McCormick, 
Cody Norris, James MacDonald, and Dave Heiberg. 

 

Code of Conduct Day:  Our school runs two of Code of Conduct Days each 
year.  The purpose is to demonstrate and practice what it looks like to be good 
"H.A.W.K.S." in various settings around the school.  For our most recent ses-
sion, we had our grade 9 Leadership students work with the grade 6's to de-
sign and practice each station (such as playground, sportsmanship, bus, as-
semblies, etc.).  Our young leaders did a fantastic job of taking on this 
task.  Thank you for helping teach our students how to be great H.A.W.K.S. - 
Helpful, Appreciative, Willing, Kind, Supportive. 
 

Bridge Building:  Wow our little school is really working some magic at building strong popsicle stick 
bridges!  This year 5 of the top 10 placements in the building competition in FSJ were Hudson's        
Hopers.  Here are the results: 
 

Intermediate Category: 
 

Isabella Gamboa, 3rd place, 186 lbs, Lucas Beam, 4th place, 182 lbs, Charlie Kehl, 5th place, 178 lbs, 
Annika Quibell, 6th place, 138 lbs, Cole Norton, 8th place, 113 lbs 
 

Senior Category: 
 

Darcy Haagsman, 10th place, 130 lbs 
 

Open Category: 
 

Brynn Beswick, 1st place, 437 lbs (The testing machine "maxed out and couldn't break it). 
 

A big thank you to Mrs. Baytaluke for putting so much effort into this project. Our students had a lot of 
fun building their bridges! 
 

On March 1st we ran our last "Cruisin' Day" to 
Powder King for the school year. Numerous students 
and families had a great day at the hill.  A big thank 
you to the numerous supporters of this program in 
our community, particularly the Lion's Club. 
 

Congratulations to our Secondary Students who 
earned a trip to Powder King as recognition for earn-
ing "Work Ethics Honour Roll Awards" for Semester 

One, Term Two reports cards.  The students enjoyed 
a great day at the ski-hill! 
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Semester One, Term Two Work Ethics Honor Roll Students: 
Sarah Haagsman  John Herrington  Taylor Rowe  Allison Theriault 

Abbie Gamboa  Ben Jackson  Jacob Kyllo  Martell Loberg 

Heather Martin  Skyler Paice  Sean Rice    Zury Reschke      

Iris Barnes  Jordan Brown  Adam Burkitt  Austin Douglas      
Jayson Gamboa  Brooklyn Howard  Alexander MacDonald Jake Martin 

Zack Milliken  Jade Rowe  Jonah Bouillon  Celina Fequet 

Tess Herrington  Samantha McKeown  Conner Silk  Amanda Kyllo 

Michael Marini  Ashley Thompson  Montana White  Dustyn Willson 

Carlee Bouillon  Hope Herrington  Sidney Hollen  Parker MacDonald 

Justin Marini  Cindy Martin  Joey Poirier  Tommy Stout      
 

Student of the Week Awards:   
January 5-16 

Kaden Bernier 
Broc Fortin 

Zoe Baxter 

Broc Fortin 

Kaden Bernier 

Zoe Baxter 

Jaylen Moraice Budalich 

Camden Clarke 

Camden Quinn 

Katie Norton 
Camden Clarke 

Jenna Roberts 

Ashley Thompson 

Parker MacDonald 

Dustyn Willson 

Quentin Kenny 

 

Feb 16-20 

Logan Koehn-King 

Penelope Mercereau 
Madison Beebe 

Lucia Pelly 

Riley Haagsman 

Robyn Haagsman 

Eva Schenk 

Jacob Kyllo 

Sean Rice 

Martell Loberg 

Yvonne Clarke 

 

 

  

Feb 9-13             

Keegan Lepine 

Lucy Meleschuk 

Julia Haagsman 
Charlie Kehl 

Cole Norton 

Kadain Clarke 

Addison Carruthers 

Keegan Lepine 

Kaden Bernier 

January 26-30 

Sean Hodgkinson 

Jaylen Moraice Budalich 

Oro Weder 
Dustyn Willson 

Joey Poirier 

Jade Rowe 

Brooklyn Howard 

Nero Weder 

Lucas Beam 

Cole Norton 

Annika Quibell 

Malahkaj Romanchych 

Kadain Clarke 
Camden Quinn 

Jan 19-23 

Hadley Gillis 

Malahkaj Romanchych 

Logan Koehn-King 
Nathaniel Viers 

Kadance Romanchych 

Cindy Martin 

Carlee Bouillon 

Ashley Thompson 

Parker MacDonald 

Joey Poirier 

Brandon Howard 

Tom Stout 

Darrin Hurst 

Feb 23-27 

Lucy Meleschuk 

Sheigh Siemens 

Davida Naisby 
Bella Lucas Jarnagin 

Austin Taylor 

Martell Loberg 

Johnny Herrington 

Jade Rowe 

Alex MacDonald 

Riley Haagsman 

Cache Greffard 

Madison Beebe 

Broc Fortin 

March 2-6 

Rori Clarke 

Kadence Pelly 

Mercedi Maas 
Quentin Kenny 

Billie Naisby 

Mohit Singh 

Shawn Shepherd 

Sean Rice 

Abbie Gamboa 

Cindy Martin 

Cutter Taylor 

Justin Brown 

Jenna Roberts 
Sydne Douglas 

Cassidy Reschke 

March 9-13 

Billy Naisby 

Brynn Beswick 

Kadance Romanchych 
Nora Meleschuck 

Lucas Beam 

Jayden Richardson 

Montana White 

Zoe Baxter 

Malahkaj Romanchych 

William Kehl 

Our school celebrated "Pink Shirt Day" in fine fashion on 
February 25th.  Students and staff wore pink to show our 
support for being caring and accepting of others, and to 
stand up against bullying. 

 

Our Outdoor     
Recreation Course 
is off to a great 
start.  In this course 
students learn a 
variety of outdoor 
survival skills,    
receive canoe train-
ing & certification, 
rappelling & climb-
ing skills, and much 
more.  
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St. Patrick’s Pot ‘o Gold Search: 
 

How well do you think you know your town? There were a number of folks who came out to 
the St. Patrick’s search to find out. You may have seen them, running around town looking 
for clues and taking selfies. It was such a beautiful day for a scavenger hunt. Congratulations 

to the winners who generously donated their winnings to a great cause.  
 

The magic continued with the U-7 age group seeking clues as well, and then took advantage 
of some fun games and craft creations. All U-7 participants received prizes. And all enjoyed 
free treats. A special thanks to all those who gave permission for property use, and especially 
the Hudson’s Hope Public Library for their involvement.  Thanks to the District of Hudson’s 

Hope, United Way, Success by Six, and Children’s first for their support.  
 

And to all: “For each petal on the shamrock this brings a wish your way. Good health, good 

luck, and happiness for today and every day.” 

 

SADDLE CLUB NEWS 
 

We are very excited to welcome our new members & hope all are enjoying the use 

of the Indoor Arena.  Spring is just around the corner!! 

THE SCHOOL’S EQUINE STUDIES CLASS WAS HELD @ 

THE INDOOR ARENA THIS WINTER – THANKS TO 

DERREK & LIZA FOR ORGANIZING 

GREAT TO SEE SO MANY HIGH SCHOOL KIDS OUT  

We are getting gearing up for the  

JR HIGH SCHOOL RODEO PROVINCIAL CHAMPIONSHIPS 

May 15 – 18, 2015  

Our work bee will be the week prior to this event   

There have been many improvements to our facilities in 2013 & 2014   

& it’s good to see our members using the grounds 

If you have any questions, or would like to join us 

Phone Sharon @ 783 5220 or email dhsaddleclub@gmail.com 

mailto:dhsaddleclub@gmail.com
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Hudson's Hope Ski Assoc. News 

The 2014-15 season was another success for the Hudson's Hope Ski Assoc.   
other than our mid-winter breakdown. Thanks to our many sponsors and      
volunteers we repaired the damage and all is well.  Our new run was welcomed 

by all and we hope to increase our ski area again this summer.  We also hope to enhance  
our x-country/snowshoe trails for next season. We had one school class from Moberly visit 
this winter, so we must try to promote our facility better with other schools as our hill is an 
affordable option for day trips or parties as we can open for groups of 10 persons plus.  
 

Our runs are still in good shape so if we get some cool weather and snow we may get more 
skiing in yet.  Watch our Facebook page for weekly updates. 
 

Although winter is almost over our work is not, as we must get prepared for the fishing    
derby which is our main summer fundraiser.  It takes a lot of work to organize so if anyone 
wants to get involved all help would be greatly appreciated.  We are always looking for    
people as even in summer we are busy trimming trails, exploring new ones and getting 

ready for next season.  
 

Thank you to all the people who made this year a success. 

Darryl Johnson 

Hudson’s Hope Figure Skating Club Year in Review 
 

In February, we sent 8 of our Star Skaters to the Totem Competition  in 
Dawson Creek. Our skaters, like always, represented our club and our 
community proudly.  Jade Rowe received a Silver medal in her interpre-

tive performance and a Gold placing in her free skate.  Wren Naisby, Dylan Beswick, Jenna 
Roberts, Leneya Vig all received Silver placings. Brenna Rice, Brooklyn Howard and Naomi 
Zwygart received Bronze placings.  We are so excited to have our skaters venturing out to 
compete! 
 

Our club also sent skaters to complete testing in Fort St. John.  Almost all our skaters passed 

their tests and we are proud to have them progressing to higher levels of skating! 
 

We have been a busy club this year with over 60 skaters this year, including our first year 

with our toddler program!  We just finished up our season with our “Family Games Night” ice 
show on March 8th!  We are very proud of all our skaters that performed so well that night!  
Thank you for coming and showing your support to our club.  We would like to thank all our 
sponsors who helped make our show a success: Nicole Gilliss Re/Max, Enchanted  Esthetics, 
Sportsman’s Inn, On the Rim, Northern Hi-Lites, Sugarplums, NPSCU, HH Museum, Pro 
Hardware, Legacy Market, BC Hydro Lifestyles, BC Hydro Social Club, Beryl Prairie Fire Hall, 
W6 Ranch Ltd., Butler Ridge Energy Services, R & G Industrial Supplies, HH Concession,  

Marcy Enterprises, Quizno’s, Save On Foods, Homesteader Health, 8 Seconds, West Moberly 
First Nations, Kristy Kares, District of Hudson’s Hope, Hudson’s Hope Fire Hall, Jetsue     

Ventures Ltd., Sweet Legs, and Ernie’s Sports Experts!  
 

As our season comes to a close, we are happy with the progress every one of our skaters 

have made this year. We hope to see everyone in the fall when our program starts again! 
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  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 

  EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY: GENERAL TRADES  

  LEVEL 1-3 Depending on Experience 
 

One (1) Position Available. The District of Hudson’s Hope is accepting applications for employment as General Trades 
for the Hudson’s Hope Public Works. 
 

Internal posting pursuant to Article 12.1 of the Collective Agreement 

The District of Hudson’s Hope invites applications from qualified persons for the full-time position of  General Trades 

(LEVEL 1-3 to be determined based on qualifications)  

The successful candidate will have equipment operator experience, preferably with a grader.  

You will also be required to operate a variety of equipment and perform many assignments related to water supply, 

sewage disposal, storm drainage, roadway maintenance and construction, recreation facilities and municipal ser-

vices.  The work also involves the safe operation,  routine inspection and maintenance of equipment and vehicles 

used on the job.   

Preference will be given to those applicants with airbrake endorsement, a valid Water Distribution Level 1 Certificate 

and a valid Wastewater Collection Level 1 Certificate.  Shift work, including weekends, may be required.  
 

A refrigeration ticket would be an asset.  

Rate of Pay: $29.56 to $30.89/hour. 
 as of January 1, 2015 rates, BCGEU Collective Agreement 

 

Applications with a detailed resume of work experience, education and qualifications may be mailed, emailed, faxed 
or dropped off at the District Office and will be accepted until Friday, April 3, 2015 at 12:00 (noon) 

(please include copies of certificates).   
 

If any clarification is required, please contact the undersigned. 
 

Layton Bressers, Foreman of Works 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO  Box 330 
Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

Telephone: (250) 783-9901 Fax: (250) 783-5741 
foreman@hudsonshope.ca 

 

 

 
 

Playschool Registration for 2015/2016 will open up on April 7th. 
Please use this link http://www.hhplayschool.pris.ca/ for registration details and packages, hand 
in your completed forms to our registrar Heather Bernier berniers04@hotmail.com 

Please contact her via e-mail to arrange drop off of your registration package, and feel free to 
contact her regarding any questions you may have. 
Please note that in the registration package there is a before and after school time slot that the 
Playschool is checking to see if there is any interest in for the upcoming year. 
Enrolment will be on a first come first serve basis.  
 

Thank-you and we hope to see you in the upcoming year,  
Hudson’s Hope Playschool  

 PO Box 611, 10112 Macintosh Crescent, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 

mailto:foreman@hudsonshope.ca
http://www.hhplayschool.pris.ca/
mailto:berniers04@hotmail.com
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681 Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

 

Pieter Haagsman            pieterleone@hotmail.com                  Jan Haagsman 
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

     H 250 783-5442                     H 250 783-9955

since 2000           ISN Compliant

 

250-783-9433 

Monday—Friday  

11:00 am—7:00 pm 
Closed 

Saturday & Sunday 

 
  

WRITING, PROOFREADING, 
SECRETARIAL 

  

25+ years of experience writing letters 
and preparing documents in          

government, at churches and for law 

firms - no job too small - from a 1 
page resume to a 600 page manuscript 
- research projects - fact-checking - 

reasonable rates - I will meet your 
deadline - let's discuss how I can help 
  
 “His work is in all respects excellent.  
Darren is an intelligent person who  
approaches his work with common 

sense and initiative.” 
  

Darren Lowe 

darrenlowe1222@gmail.com  
  

mailto:pieterleone@hotmail.com
mailto:darrenlowe1222@gmail.com
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Church Directory 

Peace Valley  Community Church 
10122 Beattie Drive 

783-9484 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:00 am 

 

 St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
9500 Beattie Drive 

783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

 

 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
9702 Beattie Drive 

783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
 

Easter Services  

Good Friday at 2:00pm 

Easter Sunday at 11:00 am 
 

Pastor Tim Viers 
  

Sunday School for all ages 9:30 am 
No Sunday school on Easter Sunday 

New Horizon’s  

Senior Club 
Do you like to play crib? 

Crib Tournament 
Saturday, May 2, 2015 @ 1 pm 

$10 per person includes lunch 
 

Where: 9907 Dudley Dr ive 

(little house next to the Library) 
 

Whether you’re new to town or  

just here for a short time 

 we welcome adults of all ages! 
 

Come alone or bring a partner!  
 

Cash prizes (depend on # of participants) 

50/50 draw 

Come for the fun of it! 

New Horizon’s 

Senior Club 
 

Plant & Bake Sale 
 

Saturday, May 30, 2015 @ 11 am 

 

Donations of plants or bake goods would 

be gratefully appreciated! 
 

Where: 9907 Dudley Dr ive 

(little house next to the Library) 
 

Your garden getting overrun with seasonal 

plants…we would be happy to take them for 

our fundraiser! 
 

Raffles 

50/50 draw 



The Bulletin                                                        40                                               April  2015 

Hudson’s Hope Elementary Secondary School..783-9994 
 
Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge …….………….….   250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service ............................... .250-788-2407 
 

 

Library ………………………………………………..………...783-9414 
Monday-Tuesday-Thursday & Sunday ............. 12 - 5 pm 
Wednesday....................................................... 12 - 7 pm 
Friday ................................................................ 12 - 6 pm 
Saturday ................................................................ Closed 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……...… 783-5230 

Hours: Tuesday - Saturday  10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 – 2. Closed: Mondays 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..….783-5735  
Open Monday to Friday                              9 am—4:30 pm 
Fax: ................................................................... 783-5770 
E-mail:…………………………………………..hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………..…………..783-9434 
 
Playschool……………………………………………………..783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………..hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 
Post Office………………………………………….………….783-5302 
Open Monday to Friday   8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch        12 noon to 1 pm 
Open Saturday   9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ...................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights  ....................................   ..... 783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop……………………………………………….…....783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday ........................... 1 pm to 4 pm 
Bag Day……...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
Closed the Tuesday after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station………………………………………..…...783-5608 
Open:  Wednesday – Sunday ..................... 11 am – 7 pm 
Closed :   Monday & Tuesdays  

Ambulance / Fire / R.C.M.P.                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….…...783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901.   Rental contract and payment can be 
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen Cassie @   ............ 783-1327  
 

District  
Monday to Friday 8:30 - 4:30; Closed Holidays 
District Office    Fax: 783-5741 ……...………..……  783-9901 
Arena  (Scheduled hours- Seasonal) ................. 783-5563 
Animal Control Officer ...................................... 783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - Seasonal) ......... 783-9154 
Special Events (Greta Goddard)………………..…. .783-5338 
Swimming Pool (Seasonal) ...............................  783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP .................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North ............................ 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ................. 1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf ............................... 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information ............................... 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information ........................... 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..……...783-9991 
Fax:  .................................................................. .783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Hours of operation    ............................. Monday – Friday 
Open ...............................................    9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Closed     ..........................................  12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 
BC Nurse Line ………. ............................... ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ... …………………………………...783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line …………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll free        1-800-550-4997 
Web: www.drivebc.ca 
 
OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency …..…….. 1-800-663-3456 
 
To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at  ........................................................... 310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


